
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

BUILDING COMMITTEE
February 18, 2013
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member

Larry Rice, Member

Also Present:
Hugh Rhodes, Trustee




Tom Christopher, Trustee

John O'Connell, Attorney

Mr. Struve opens the meeting with a discussion regarding payment of $18,000.00 for Environmental Site assessment between 6200 River Rd and Silbrico’s address.  
John O’Connell stated on Friday, February 15, 2013 the Mayor and Mr. O’Connell met with Steve Barnet, President of Silbrico.  The situation was discussed at the property owned by Commonwealth Edison (ComEd).  Several years ago an environmental test was done which revealed there is a level of arsenic which exceeded the acceptable levels by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency.  Due to the site usage being used for disposal of foliage as well as ComEd posts, that is what created the arsenic level.
The property is currently vacant and ComEd has expressed the desire to sell the property, the problem is the cost of how to remediate the property.  The past few years there have been multiple discussions with ComEd; due to previous environmental issues they have become stringent about how they sell property.  Silbrico has had a company test the property, not as fully as ComEd has done, but there is a belief by this company that the most concentration of the arsenic is limited to a small area, approximately 1 to 1½ acres.  The rest of the acreage is primarily described as background fill.  Meaning all the property along River Rd. has some level of arsenic.  Accordingly if a test was done, it would show that most of the property is an acceptable level of arsenic, there is a small portion that is a heavily concentrated in arsenic.
ComEd has claimed over the past years they have spent over $250,000 preparing this property to sell.  When presented with a $55,000 site assessment fee, Silbrico has indicated they will only pay $25,000.  Mr. O’Connell has requested ComEd to revise the proposal to reduce the fee, which resulted in a reduction to $43,000.  
During the discussion on Friday with Mr. Barnett, the question was asked how interested is Silbrico in this piece of property.  Mr. Barnett indicated they have concerns about ComEd, buy yes their business is such that they would like to acquire the whole property.  

Mayor Cummings has indicated if Silbrico is not interested in the property, that the Village step in and acquire said property.  It is the Mayor’s belief is to go ahead with the testing and the results indicate a small area of arsenic we would purchase the property from ComEd.  Upon purchase we would put in what is called an engineered barrier, which is much more cost effective than a dig and haul.

Mr. O’Connell emphasized the need to get the property assessed in order to move things along.  Reimbursement should not be an issue.  Bottom line is no is willing to step up get the process started.  

Mr. Struve has agreed with Mr. O’Connell.  Mr. Struve has also stated, regardless of whom ever occupies the property or the property stays vacant, we as the Village of Hodgkins have a piece of contaminated property and we need to get that remediated somehow.  This is the beginning process to get it done, at the very least; it will give us an idea of the level of contamination.   
Mrs. Moxely agreed with Mr. Struve and also asked if the Village pays the $18,000, for testing and the results are that it is severely contaminated, who then is liable for the clean up?
Mr. O’Connell replied ComEd, and we as a Village will enforce ComEd to clean up the contamination.    

A motion to pay the $18,000 for the Environmental Site assessment was made by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mrs. Moxely.
Adjourned:    7:15 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


